

May 15, 2024

Dawn Moteberg
State Rapid Response Coordinator
Nevada Dept. of Employment, Training, and Rehabilitation
Attn: Rapid Response
500 E. Third St.
Carson City, NV 89713

Fax: 775-687-1073

Email: rapidresponse@detr.nv.gov

Dear Ms. Moteberg:

This letter is to advise you pursuant to the Worker Adjustment and Retraining Notification Act that The Mirage Casino-Hotel, LLC has decided to permanently shut down The Mirage Casino-Hotel operations located at 3400 Las Vegas Blvd. South, Las Vegas, Nevada, 89109 on July 17, 2024. The expected date of the first employee separation is July 17, 2024 and it is expected that this closure will result in the termination of 3,350 employees. Please contact Executive Director of Human Resources at for the additional information set forth in 20 C.F.R. Section 639.7(e) or for any further information.

Sincerely,